
ACADEM IC COUNCIL r 
Meeting of June 30, 1970 

The meetin g was convened by Vice Presi dent Edgar at 1:00 p . m. in the 
Dean 's Conference Room, Engineering Sci e::1ce Building . Present were: Deans 
I3yo, 01arignon , D'Isa, ~li ller, Parask a , S1,art z , and Smith (fo r Dykema) ,Scriven, 
Mark Evans, Randolph Foster, \1/i lliam Li vosky , Edith Painter and Mary Smith . 

1. The first part of tho meeting centere d on a series of questions con ­
cerning 1970 summer re gis trat ion for new freshmen that had been prepared by 
Deans Dykema and Smith. The gene ral pattern planned for is a gene r al 
orientation for which Dean Rishe l is responsible, to be presented from 
9:00 to 11:00 in the morning, followed by separate meetings of the male 
students to hear about ROT C, etc ., and the female s tudents with Dean Painter. 
11,e freshmen will be called in by sch ools, so that afte r lunch they will go 
to their school for ai,y further orient ati on the sd10ol wishes to present, 
and registration. 

2. On November 21, 1969, the Student Affairs Co mmittee recommende d to Dean 
S eri ven that the advisor 's signature be deleted from all regi stration materials 
in t he future . Dean Seri ven forwarded this recommendati on to t he /\cademic 
Deans Council 1"hi ch discussed the matte r in its meetin g of March 31, 1970 . 
The result of the discussion was the de ci si on to forward the subject to the 
Aca demic Guidance and Re gistration Committee for its advice . The co mments and 
recommendations of the Student Academi c Guidan ce & Registration Committee (SAG R) 
were supplied to the /\cademi c Deans Council members with the agenda for this 
meeting. 

It was moved by Dean Scriven, seconded by Dean Charignon , that we inform 
the Student Affairs Committee o f the fol lowi ng comments and recommendations 
of the SAGR Committee: 

(1) student r epresentati vcs on this committee were in total and strong 
opposition to the del etion o f the advisor's si gnature from regis­
tration materials. 

(2) removal o f advisor's signatures simply to negate forge ry is no t 
a val id argument. 

(3) students and faculty were agreed that vital face-to-face 
r elationship and advisement would be los t if advisor's signatures 
are deleted. 

Tni s motion was passed unanimously. 
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3 . Also supplied the Council with the agenda for this meeting was 
Dr. Randolph Foster's report on Class ,\vailability and Use . Dr . roster ,,:ent 
through the report with the Council and it was discussed. Dr . roster suggested 
strongly that consideration of his reco mrr.endations as embodied in Table t/6 
be placed on the agenda for discussion and decision by th e Cotmcil in its 
next meeting. 

4. Chairman called attention to two requests re cently made: first, that 
he be notified as soon as possible of all ch::mges in class schedules for 
the Summer Quarter that affect the contracts originally sent out to the faculty 
for the Summer; second, his r equest for help and advice on revision of the 
sections of the Faculty Handbook for w;:ich he is responsible . 

The meeting was adjourned at 3:30 p .m., subject to ca ll of the 01ainnan . 

cc : Dean Rishel 


